MARION PARK BOARD MINUTES
August 14, 2019, 4:00 P.M.
Thomas Park Administration and Operations Facility


ROLL CALL:	Chair Kyle Martin, Patty Wise, John McIntosh

ABSENT:	Amy Hussel 

STAFF:	Mike Carolan, Seth Staashelm, Karlene Hummel, Darcie Coberly

GUESTS:	Jay Moore, Jo Moore, Bryan Fiscus, Carole Teator


Minutes
Moved by Wise and seconded by McIntosh to approve the July 10, 2019, regular Park Board minutes.  All in favor, motion carried.

Reports
The July Financial Report was reviewed.  No discussion.  Moved by Wise and seconded by McIntosh to approve the July Financial Report.  All in favor, motion carried.

The July Invoice Report was received, discussed and filed.  The following payments were highlighted and reviewed:  Boland Recreation $42,959 (9 pieces of fitness trail equipment), Breeden Tree Service $6,045 (tree removals), Continental Fire Sprinkler Co. $900 (dry sprinkler system repairs at Thomas Park), LL Pelling Co. $2,721.42 (Taube Park parking lot repairs), and P&D Welding & Machine $700 (Forestry bucket truck hitch repairs; to be reimbursed by manufacturer).

Public Input
Jo Moore reported the Friends of Marion Parks’ Happenings at Hanna Park event was very successful.  The Hanna family even held their family reunion on the same day.

Jay Moore has seen many hot air balloons use the greenspace south of 29th Avenue and east of 44th Street and asked if the city should be concerned about liability. Carolan asked about frequency of this activity and if the grounds were being damaged. Staff will monitor the situation and take action as needed. 

Potential Land Acquisition
There are 22 acres adjacent to Faulkes Heritage Woods owned by the Potter family and they have indicated interest in selling this parcel for $550,000.  Carole Teator, Eastern Iowa Program Manager for the Iowa Natural Heritage Foundation (INHF) provided background on the acquisition of Faulkes.  The INHF helps government agencies finance land acquisitions.  For example, the 1998 appraisal of Faulkes was $682,000, but with assistance from INHF, the City only spent $200,000.  The board discussed the terrain and potential benefits and is interested in obtaining the parcel as an addition to Faulkes if funding through grants and INHF becomes available.  Moved by Wise and seconded by Martin to move forward with conversations with the Potter family and determine feasibility, with financial assistance from Iowa Natural Heritage Foundation.  All in favor, motion carried.



Stump Cutter
The FY2019-20 Urban Forest Utility budget provides $22,500 for the purchase of a stump grinder.  Bids were solicited and the following were received:
Vermeer of Eastern Iowa (Tipton)	2019 Vermeer SC382	$22,400
Midwest Underground (Bondurant)	2018 Rayco RG37 	$22,500
J P Scherman, Inc. (Farley)	2019 Bandit 2250	$20,570
The bid from J P Sherman did not meet the minimum bid specifications.  Staff recommended approving the Vermeer bid, stating the unit met or exceeded specifications, has user friendly controls, performed well during the equipment demonstrations, offers the most long-term warranty and was under budget. Moved by McIntosh and seconded by Wise to approve the bid from Vermeer of Eastern Iowa in the amount of $22,400 to purchase a 2019 Vermeer SC382 Stump Cutter.  All in favor, motion carried.

Lininger Park Pavilion
This is a FY2019-20 Local Option Sales Tax supported capital improvement project, budgeted at $50,000.  Bids were solicited for a 20’ by 20’, double tiered roof system steel shelter kit.  Bids were received from Boland Recreation $13,942, All Inclusive Play $17,725, AB Creative $19,448, and Outdoor Recreation $21,600.  Wise asked how many tables would fit under the pavilion and Carolan indicated four to six depending on type and size.  Shelter colors will match the Mega Tower playground system and will be located south of the new play area.  Staff indicated the project also includes bringing electrical and water utilities to the site.  Moved by Wise and seconded by McIntosh to approve the purchase of a pavilion kit for Lininger Park from Boland Recreation in the amount of $13,942.  All in favor, motion carried.

Board Member Applications
Applications from Jay Moore, Bryan Fiscus, and Timothy Godsil have been received and reviewed by the Park Board.  The three candidates were contacted and invited to attend the August meeting.  Godsil did not respond to the email invite and was not in attendance.  Fiscus introduced himself and shared he is from Marshalltown, he works for Cargill, his family recently moved to the area and he is looking for ways to be involved in the community.  Moore worked for the Marion Fire Department for 30 years, worked part-time for the Parks Department after retirement, is a member of the Marion Arts Council, Friends of Oak Shade Cemetery, and Friends of Marion Parks.  Martin thanked the applicants for attending and indicated the board would meet in closed session at the September meeting to discuss the candidates and move a recommendation forward to the Mayor for consideration.

Receive and File
None. 

Other Action or Discussion Items
Wise asked about the Hanna Park Fitness Trail progress.  Staashelm relayed the concrete pads have been poured and the equipment is installed.  Public Services will asphalt the trail as weather and schedules allow.

Staff Reports
The department staff report was presented.  The Lowe Park South Development punch list is being addressed by the general contractor.  A soft opening is set for Friday, August 16, and a ribbon cutting event will be scheduled soon.  

The Lowe Park Maintenance Building Addition is in full construction mode.  The framing is complete, and siding installed with work starting on the interior.  Operations staff have been working on grading the roadway and trail connector on the north side of the facility.

Lowe Park Administrative Assistant MaryAnn Bries has accepted a position with Kirkwood and submitted a letter of resignation with her last day being August 6.  The position was posted internally, and interviews are being conducted this week.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]The swimming pool has had an uneventful summer and the only water loss is now attributed to normal use and evaporation.  Private pool rentals hit a high this year at 22.  The 2019 pool inspection yielded no violations; a first in a very long time.

The PeeWee Baseball and Softball and Blastball programs held one evening of games at the new Prospect Meadows facilities.  Owner Jack Roeder was overwhelmed with the attendance the 38 Marion teams brought.  The kids enjoyed the experience to play at the new fields.

The Arts Council will be hosting the fall Picnic on the Prairie event on August 17 at the Klopfenstein Amphitheater.

[bookmark: _Hlk536082126]Board Discussion Time
Wise shared plans for the 30th Swamp Fox Festival are coming together.  She will be working with Parks staff on the site layout soon.  A magician has been lined up to perform on Friday night at Lowe Park instead of showing a movie this year.

Martin thanked the department for painting the lines on the Thomas Park basketball court and noted he has seen a group playing street hockey on the court.

McIntosh said he saw a tree down in the greenspace along 17th Avenue. 

Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 5:22 p.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, 
September 11, 2019, at 4:00 p.m. at the Thomas Park Administration and Operations Building. 


						_______________________________									Patty Wise, Secretary

